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November 2, 2017
The following students earned the honor of Student of the Week: Emma Tejada, Leah Corcoran, Caleb Meissner, Krystie Bordne, Harper Love, and Amelia Reyes.
The mission banner was presented to grades 3 and 6B for the highest contribution to the missions this week.
Be Kind Day is Monday, November 13, 2017.  Please wear your Be Kind shirts on this day with gym sweat pants.  Our Kindness Rock Garden is very beautiful.  Thanks to Mrs. Escobar, Mrs. Karns, and Mrs. Ferguson for coordinating this project.  We will have a “Kindness” assembly at 1:15 in the Cawley Auditorium.
November is the month of “All Souls.”  It is a time to remember all of our loved ones who have passed away and are in need of our prayers.  

The next PNO meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 8, 2017 at 7:00 in the music room.  We encourage at least one parent of each child to attend.

Report cards will be in next Thursday’s brown envelope.  Please examine your child’s report card and sign the envelope and return it to your child’s teacher when you come on Friday, November 10, 2017 for conferences.  Students should come with parents and be a part of these conferences.  There will be NO classes on this day.

Our students will participate in the Big Brother-Big Sister Telethon on Sunday, November 5, 2017 at East Stroudsburg University.  Watch the telethon on Channel 13 and try to make your pledges while we are performing from 12:30 – 2:00 p.m.

Reminder to all students that winter uniform went into effect on Wednesday, November 1, 2017.

#Giving Tuesday is a movement which celebrates & supports giving back to charities and non-profits.  This year Diocesan Catholic Schools will participate in #Giving Tuesday with a campaign beginning in October and ending November 28, the official #Giving Tuesday.  At each of our 20 schools, there is a gift opportunity for a unique project the school would like to have funded.  For information, or to make a gift to Notre Dame Elementary School, please visit:  https://www.crowdrise.com/DOSCatholicSchoolsGivingTuesday2017.

Please remember and pray for all our Veterans who served our country.  Thank a Veteran if you see one.  Veteran’s Day will be celebrated on Saturday, November 11, 2017.

HOLIDAY GIFT CARD ORDERING – Don’t forget to order gift cards for the holidays through Notre Dame! Put extra money in your pocket while also giving gifts this year. If you haven’t already signed up for this program, please contact Kelli Krechelskrcn@ptd.net for more information.  This is a wonderful program that can save you a lot of money every year – get involved!
The holiday ordering schedule will be: 
Order by:           Receive cards by:
Nov 6                           Nov 10

Nov 13                         Nov 17  **be prepared for black Friday – save money while shopping!

NO ORDERS FOR THANKSGIVING WEEK

Nov 27                         Dec 1

Dec 4                           Dec 8

Dec 11                         Dec 15 ***Please try to have all of your holiday ordering in by this week!
Dec 18                         Dec 21 *this is a half day of school – delivery for Christmas cannot be guaranteed

Again, thank you for all you do for N.D.E.S.   Your children are our precious possessions and we love them and enjoy taking your place in your absence.  Please contact us if you are in need of any information

regarding N.D.E.S.  Our door is always open to you.

IMPORTANT MESSAGE TO ALL LUNCH BUYERS
Lunch costs $2.50 per day and $1.50 extra for doubles. Doubles are a $1.50 even with free or reduced lunch orders.  As previously stated in the newsletter, we ask that all lunch payments be sent in the brown envelope on the Friday before the week you are buying lunch.  We will NOT be accepting lunch payments that are sent in after Friday.  Late payments will be returned and your child will be required to pack for the entire week.  NO EXCEPTIONS!
Again, thank you for all you do for N.D.E.S.   Your children are our precious possessions and we love them and enjoy taking your place in your absence.  Please contact us if you are in need of any information

regarding N.D.E.S.  Our door is always open to you.

to school will lose recess on that day.  All students should be in school by 8:00 a.m.  Parents need to make sure they leave their homes on time for an 8:00 a.m. drop off.

October is the month of Our Lady’s rosary.  We, as a school, will recite one decade of the rosary each day.  If you have special intentions that you would like us to pray for, please send in your petition and we will include them in our prayers. We pray as a community of believers and believe that the family that prays together stays together.  It would be nice if each family prayed a decade of the rosary each night.  If anyone is in need of a rosary, please contact the office.

Again, we ask you to stand in the same spot at dismissal time so young students can spot you when they are coming through the breezeway.  We ask that you stand on the edge of the sidewalk with the center clear for students to walk through.  Please take your child by the hand and walk to your car.  We ask that you not congregate on the walkway or near the flag.  If you want to visit with friends, please come early.  We view this as a safety issue and we want our students to be safe at all times.
Please continue to send in Weis register tapes, Box Tops for Education, printer cartridges, and soda tabs.

Again, thank you for all you do for N.D.E.S.   Your children are our precious possessions and we love them and enjoy taking your place in your absence.  Please contact us if you are in need of any information

regarding N.D.E.S.  Our door is always open to you.

Parents who pick up students are asked to line up on the edge of the sidewalk by the breezeway.  Please keep the center of the walkway open for students to walk to you.  Please do NOT walk on the grass.  When your child comes out to meet you, please take the child’s hand and walk to your car.  Please use the walkway in the lot.  Please do not congregate on the walkway.  If you wish to visit with other parents come earlier for pickup.  Again, once your child is dismissed, I ask that you leave the walkway and go to your car as our bus students will be dismissed after the car riders.  It sounds complicated, but it all works out for the safety of our children.  Thanks for following these directions. All volunteers must have attended VIRTUS training and have copies of all required clearances filed in the office.  Remember to record your volunteer hours in the binder in the office.

We will have Mass in our school chapel each Thursday @ 7:30 a.m.  

Msgr. Bergamo is our school chaplain and celebrant for Thursday Masses.  All are invited and encouraged to attend.

Also, I remind For the safety of our students, NO ONE is allowed to go to classrooms without first reporting to the office.  You must sign into the office and Mrs. Biffen will notify the teacher that you are here, then the teacher will 
meet you in the office and escort you to the classroom.  There are no exceptions to this rule.  Thank you for your understanding.  As always, the safety of our students is paramount.
Parents who pick up students are asked to line up on the edge of the sidewalk by the breezeway.  Please keep the center of the walkway open for students to walk to you.  Please do NOT walk on the grass.  When your child comes out to meet you, please take the child’s hand and walk to your car.  Please use the walkway in the lot.  Please do not congregate on the walkway.  If you wish to visit with other parents come earlier for pickup.  Again, once your child is dismissed, I ask that you leave the walkway and go to your car as our bus students will be dismissed after the car riders.  It sounds complicated, but it all works out for the safety of our children.  Thanks for following these directions.

We ask that your child is aware of their transportation home (bus rider or car rider) before they leave your home in the morning.  We also request that you refrain from calling the office from 1:45 – 2:35p.m.  For your convenience, you may email the office anytime at office@ndelementary.org.  We promise a prompt response.

Parents of extended care students, we ask that you use the breezeway door when you pick up your child.  The main door will be locked.

We still have many students who have not submitted the $60.00 supply fee that was due the first day of school.

All children must be in school by 8:00 a.m.  Parents please observe drop off instructions – you may not park at the flag pole.  If you want to walk your child to the door, you must park in the parking lot.  A teacher/parent will be at the door to greet your child.  Parents may not walk their children to the classrooms.  Students who arrive between 7:30 and 7:45 must wait outside the Cawley Auditorium.  They will be dismissed to the classroom at 7:45 to prepare for the day.
Please continue to send in Weis register tapes, Box Tops for Education, printer cartridges, and soda tabs.

Again, thank you for all you do for N.D.E.S.   Your children are our precious possessions and we love them and enjoy taking your place in your absence.  Please contact us if you are in need of any information.
regarding N.D.E.S.  Our door is always open to you.
Again, thank you for all you do for N.D.E.S.   Your children are our precious possessions and we love them and enjoy taking your place in your absence.  Please contact us if you are in need of any information 
regarding N.D.E.S.  Our door is always open to you.
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Students may arrive in the morning at 7:30 a.m. – no earlier!!!  We do not have supervision until 7:30 a.m.  If you come earlier you must keep you students in the car.  Two teachers will be on duty to take care of your students.  All students must be at school at 8:00 a.m.  Parents, please have students on time each day.  

Classes begin at 8:10 a.m. promptly.  Coming late is very disruptive for students, teachers and the office staff.
Parents of kindergarten and first grade students are asked to pack lunch each day.  Hot lunch is simply too much for little ones and they just throw it away.  We instruct them to eat what they want and what they don’t eat put back in their lunch box so you may monitor what they eat.
Girls on the Run – students in grades 3, 4 & 5 will meet on Tuesdays and Fridays beginning September 12, 2017.

GIFT CARD ORDERING – Save money on your tuition by ordering gift cards!    Please use PrestoPay  for ALL orders starting in September. If you have any questions on the order schedule or getting set up with the program, please contact Kelli Krechel at skrcn@ptd.net.


Again, thank you for all you do for N.D.E.S.   Your children are our precious possessions and we love them and enjoy taking your place in your absence.  Please contact us if you are in need of any information 
regarding N.D.E.S.  Our door is always open to you.
ATTENTION ALL HOT LUNCH BUYERS
All lunch money and forms MUST be submitted in your brown envelope on the Friday before the week you are ordering for.  You can pay weekly or monthly.  Unless a child is absent, we will not accept orders or payments that are sent in outside of the Friday brown envelope.  
Please continue to send in Weis register tapes, Box Tops for Education, Campbell Soup Labels for Education, printer cartridges, and soda tabs.

Again, thank you for all you do for N.D.E.S.   Your children are our precious possessions and we love them and enjoy taking your place in your absence.  Please contact us if you are in need of any information 
regarding N.D.E.S.  Our door is always open to you.
Please continue to send in Weis register tapes, Box Tops for Education, Campbell Soup Labels for Education, printer cartridges, and soda tabs.

May is the month of our Blessed Mother.  We will honor Mary the Mother of Jesus in a special way in each of our classrooms.  Each day we will continue to pray a decade of Mary’s rosary.  Each classroom will have a statue of Mary adorned with fresh flowers.  Children may bring in flowers to honor Mary.  It is a nice family custom for each home to set up a May altar and to recite the family rosary.  If any family needs a rosary, please send in a note and we will send them home with your child.  Remember, the family that prays together stays together.

Reminder to all parents – students are not allowed to be dropped off before 7:30 a.m.  On days when we have a 2 hour delay, students may not be dropped off before 9:30 a.m.  We do not have supervision for students until these times.  

Students must be in complete school uniform unless we are having a special “dress up” day.  Boys must wear a tie, belt, dress shoes and groomed hair. Girls may not wear nail polish, long hair must be pulled back with a simple headband or ponytail.  Consult your handbook for details. Sneakers may only be worn on gym day.  

REMINDER:  ALL LUNCH AND EXTENDED CARE PAYMENTS MUST BE SENT IN BY FRIDAY FOR THE FOLLOWING WEEK.

We continue to receive late payments and this makes scheduling and bookkeeping difficult.   As always, if there is a change of plans, we will accommodate you and your child.

NDES IS NOW ON FACEBOOK!!!!!!
Notre Dame Elementary School now has its own facebook account.  Please access this account via our website www.ndelementary.org.  Please like us and share us on facebook.  This is a great vehicle to share the good news of Notre Dame Elementary School to the world!

Please continue to send in Weis register tapes, Box Tops for Education, Campbell Soup Labels for Education, printer cartridges, and soda tabs.

Again, thank you for all you do for N.D.E.S.   Your children are our precious possessions and we love them and enjoy taking your place in your absence.  Please contact us if you are in need of any information 
regarding N.D.E.S.  Our door is always open to you.

Every Thursday at 7:30 a.m. Msgr. Bergamo will celebrate Mass in our school chapel.  All are welcome to join us in prayer.  Many students, teachers, and families have joined us in the past.  It is a wonderful way to start your day.  We encourage students with or without their parents to attend.
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REMINDER TO ALL BAND PARENTS

Lesson fee of $45.00 is due the first day of the month.  Please send your payment to the office in an envelope marked “Band Payment” or give directly to Mr. Reed.

Thank you for your cooperation.
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REMINDER:  ALL LUNCH AND EXTENDED CARE PAYMENTS MUST BE SENT IN BY FRIDAY FOR THE FOLLOWING WEEK.

We continue to receive late payments and this makes scheduling and bookkeeping difficult.   As always, if there is a change of plans, we will accommodate you and your child.

Many students have outstanding lunch balances.  Invoices for those balances are in this week’s brown envelope.  Theses students must bring their lunch until their outstanding balance is paid.  Lunch must be paid for on the Friday before the week lunch is being ordered.  There are no exceptions.  Please contact the office if you have any questions.

The Rosary Garden is in need of some sprucing up for spring. Now is the best time to prepare the garden. If you are able to donate your time to help with gardening please contact Yisette Van De Loecht at (347) 563-2091 or by email archymvdl@yahoo.com. We are also in need of bulb donations, of any kind, to be planted in the garden. Please send in your donations clearly labeled Rosary Garden.
We are in need of volunteers to work on the playground.  Please call if you are able to assist.  You are required to have clearances and VIRTUS training to work with our children.  Please call if you need service hours and our able to volunteer.

Please continue to send in Weis register tapes, Box Tops for Education, Campbell Soup Labels for Education, printer cartridges, and soda tabs.

Again, thank you for all you do for N.D.E.S.   Your children are our precious possessions and we love them and enjoy taking your place in your absence.  Please contact us if you are in need of any information regarding N.D.E.S.  Our door is always open to you.

Thank you for entrusting your most treasured possessions – your children – to our care at Notre Dame Elementary School.

Every Thursday at 7:30 a.m. Msgr. Bergamo will celebrate Mass in our school chapel.  All are welcome to join us in prayer.  Many students, teachers, and families have joined us in the past.

Glee Club will be held on Thursdays from 2:30 – 3:30 in the music room.  Please pick up your child promptly at 3:30.

School pictures are scheduled for Wednesday, October 12, 2016.  School uniform is required.  Order forms will be sent home in a future brown envelope.

REMINDER:  Lunch must be paid on a weekly basis.  We do not bill for lunch.  It must be paid for in advance. Thank you.

ATTENTION PARENTS WHO USE EXTENDED CARE
In order for your child to stay for extended care, we MUST have payment and documentation in prior to the day of usage.  Parents will be called to pick up their children if we do not have documentation and payment.  As always, if you need to use this service at the last minute, please call the office and you will be accommodated.  If you have any questions, please call Mrs. Biffen.  Thank you.
Please have your child/ren in school by 8:00 a.m. each day.  They need time to organize and complete morning work and be ready to start the day with prayers and announcements.  Tardy students will stay in for recess.

Thank you for keeping the sidewalks by the flagpole clear at dismissal.   Please stand in the same place so little ones know where to look.  When your child comes out please take him/her by the hand and walk to your car.  We need to keep our children safe.  If you wish to socialize come early to meet your friends.  Please do not allow your children to run on the grass around the flag pole.  Again, thank you.

Parents are reminded to drive slowly on the campus in the morning and at dismissal.  At dismissal, please try to stand in the same location each day so your child can easily find you.  Leave the center of the walkway open for students to walk through.  Once you have your child, please take him/her by the hand and escort them to your car.  We ask that you not stand and congregate on the walkway.  Use the walkway (center lane) of the parking lot  to take your child to your car.
We will have Mass in our school chapel on Thursdays at 7:30 a.m.  All are invited to attend.  Msgr. Bergamo is our chaplain and will celebrate our Masses on Thursdays.
Please continue to send in Weis register tapes, Box Tops for Education, Campbell Soup Labels for Education, printer cartridges, and soda tabs.

Thank you for entrusting your most treasured possessions – your children – to our care at Notre Dame Elementary School.

Thank you for all you do for Notre Dame Elementary School!   
Important Dates to Remember

4/14/16 

Report Cards Distributed


4/18/16

Grades 2nd & 3rd visit Quiet Valley

      4/20/16 

Mass in Theater @ 9:00 – Msgr. Tressler


4/22/16

Winners Circle Drawing @ 6:30 – H.S. Theater


4/27/16

Act 80 – Dismissal at 11:15 a.m.

       4/28/16

“Bring your Child to Work” Day


4/29/16

Grade 5 – Star Wars Fantasy Trial at courthouse

       5/02/16

Race for Education day


 5/04/16

6th Grade – Kirby Center – N.E. Philharmonic

       5/05/16

Ascension Thursday – Mass 9:00 a.m. – Theater


 5/12/16

Spring Concert @ 7:00 p.m. – H.S. Theater

        5/16/16

Golf Tournament


 5/16/16

6th Grade Retreat – Villa of Our Lady, Mt. Pocono


 5/18/16

Diocesan math Test


 5/19/16

May Crowning at 9:30 a.m.


 5/20/16

Field Day (Rain Date 5/23/2016)

        5/26/16

Grade 6 – Trip to Knoebels 

        5/27/16

Act 80 – Dismissal at 11:15 a.m.

        5/30/16

Memorial Day – Closed


  5/31 – 6/3
Early Dismissal at 11:15 a.m.

        6/3/16

Tentative Last Day!

        6/4/16

High School Graduation at 11:00 a.m. in theater.
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